
[image: image1.jpg]u.,..m.. arts parinor




[image: image6.png]


NCGLNAC Newsletter

The National Center for Great Lakes

Native American Culture, Inc.
Volume 6, Number 3                                                                                  July 2006                                                                                                  Issue 20












[image: image7.png]



2006 Summer Workshop 
  The complete flyer for the upcoming 2006 Summer Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops is included as part of this newsletter.  The registration form is on the back page.  The class project pictures will help you in deciding what classes to take.  

  We hope you are as excited about this great offering of classes as we are.  Can you think of anywhere else but at the NCGLNAC Summer Workshops that you can have the opportunity to learn so many traditional and contemporary crafts of the Great Lakes Native Americans in one place and over a one week period of time?  

  And for the first time in a really long time (perhaps not since Minnetrista), classes, camping, restaurants and motels will all be within a few minutes of each other.  Gary Morseau will be preparing the evening meals for participants.

  The registration fee for each 15-hour workshop session remains at $70 for NCGLNAC members ($95 for non-members).  The Children’s Class on Wednesday is $15.  Full and partial scholarships are available.  Please contact Linda Andrews at 765-474-1045 or linda.andrews@ncglnac.com for scholarship information.  For more workshop information contact Workshop Chair Kay Neumayr at 765-426-3022 or kay.neumayr@ncglnac.com.  Please send in your registration early because classes with insufficient participants may be cancelled beginning July 29.  In addition, some classes are close to being full so send in your registration as soon as possible so you won’t be disappointed.    
  Sponsors are being sought for the dug-out canoe class to reduce the cost of taking the class.  Participants will work on the NCGLNAC dug-out canoe and receive a great deal of satisfaction in knowing they helped make the canoe that will be on permanent display in our Culture Center.  They will also learn a much greater appreciation of the ancestors and their lifeways.  
  The 2006 Spring Workshops are funded in part by an arts project support grant from the Regional Partnership Initiative.  These grants are made possible by the Indiana Arts Commission with funds appropriated by the Indiana General Assembly and the U.S. Congress and by the National Endowment for the Arts.  
RAP Grant Request Successful 
  Recently, we were very happy to learn that our grant application for Arts Project Support to the Regional Partnership Initiative for the fiscal year July 1, 2006 to June 30, 2007 was successful.  NCGLNAC was awarded over $3,000.  The awards were announced June 23 at an evening reception and awards ceremony held at Arts Place in Portland.  
  Grant funds were requested to help fund the 2006 Summer Workshop, the 2007 Spring Workshop and the 2007 Gathering of Great Lakes Nations and   will be used for tradition bearers’ honorariums, travel, drums and promotional expenses. 

  We are very grateful that the Regional Partnership Initiative has funded NCGLNAC’s grant requests for the second year.   

NCGLNAC Upcoming Events 
· August 6 – 11 – NCGLNAC Traditional Arts and Crafts Workshops at Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  Over a dozen classes to be offered.
· August 9 – NCGLNAC Children’s Class as part of the week-long workshop, in Portland, for ages 6 – 14.  Hours 9 – 4 p.m.  
· August 10 – NCGLNAC Live Native American Concert at Arts Place, Portland.  Baritone Tim Noble will perform an eclectic mix of songs.  
· September 30 & October 1 – Jay Heritage Festival at Jay County Historical Society, Portland.  NCGLNAC will participate with displays, demonstrations, early 1800’s camp and more.
· November  4 - December 23 – Out of Tradition:  The Works of the Tradition Bearers of the National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture at Arts Place, Portland. A month-long comprehensive multi-media exhibit of traditional and contemporary fine arts.
· November 4 & 5 – NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fire at the Jay County Fairgrounds, Portland.  
· November 2006 – Controlled burn of NCGLNAC property in Portland
· March 24 & 25, 2007 – NCGLNAC Spring Workshops
· June 9 & 10, 2007 – Fourth Annual NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations, Tri-state Engine Grounds, Portland.
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Grass dancer    photo by Kent Horine
2006 Gathering of Great Lakes Nations 
  The third annual NCGLNAC Gathering of Great Lakes Nations was held June 24, a beautiful day.  The Jay County Fairgrounds were the perfect place and the weather, though hot, was very pleasant and cooler than last year.

  Over 40 dancers enjoyed Painted Turtle, host drum brought by Craig Hosier and the invited drum brought by Craig White, lead singer.  Emcee Greg Dorin did a good job moving things along and keeping the audience and participants abreast of happenings.  2006 Head Veteran Jay Hartleroad helped maintain the respect for the dance circle and mother earth.  Head dancers Jason Dorin and Mary Tippmann and junior dancers Katie Butcher and Nicholas Kizer led dances ranging from the women’s and men’s traditional, to grass dances, fancy dances, honor dances, shawl dances, sneak-up, two-step and others.  
  Portland police officer and friend of NCGLNAC Nathan Springer donated his expertise in the live auction of donated items.  The auction raised $435 to help defray Gathering expenses.  Elder Eugene Brown made a special flute for Nathan from wood from the old house in Pennville which was built from bricks from the original Francis Godfroy house.  Nathan owns and is restoring the house.  
[image: image3.jpg]



Nathan Springer and his flute   photo by Kent Horine
  The Gathering of Great Lakes Nations will be two days next year and move to a new date:  June 9 and 10, 2007.  The event site will be at the Tri-State Gas Engine grounds west of the Jay County Fairgrounds on Morton Street.  Please mark your calendars and help NCGLNAC put on our biggest Gathering ever in 2007.  The two-day event will require many more volunteers to keep things running smoothly, so please plan to volunteer some of your time to help with this event.  Many thanks go to all who helped with this year’s Gathering.  It is not possible to hold special events without many volunteer hours.
Controlled Burn 
  This fall, with the help of the Portland area and the Indiana Department of Natural Resources, NCGLNAC will be conducting the first annual and semi-annual controlled burns on the land in an effort to control the underbrush and invasive plants.  Once the property has been burned it will be possible to begin the planning and cutting of trails and other permanent educational features.  The burn will be conducted after crops are harvested in the fields to the north and east of the land.    
  Controlled burns were practiced for millennia by the Native Peoples for the very same purposes.  It is said that the forest was so thick a squirrel could go west from the Atlantic Ocean to the prairie without touching the ground, but you could drive a wagon and team of horses through the forest because of the lack of underbrush from the yearly burns.  More information will be given in the October NCGLNAC Newsletter about the controlled burn.
Thank You Wal-Mart 
  Saturday, July 15, 2006 marked the Open House for Portland’s new Wal-Mart store.  An award of a $500 Community Giving Grant was given to NCGLNAC for educational toolboxes.  At the suggestion of NCGLNAC Board Member Robin Scott and under the direction of Education Chair/Board Member Sue Templin several portable educational toolboxes will be prepared.  The toolboxes will contain educational materials and props including, but not limited to:  historical materials, maps, early tools, flints, furs, examples of beadwork, quillwork, basketweaving, silverwork, and clothing.  The toolboxes will be used when school and other educational presentations are made by NCGLNAC.  Thank you to Wal-Mart for these great portable educational toolboxes which will be used by NCGLNAC for many years to come.
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Timothy Noble   photo by Faith Bennett
Timothy Noble Benefit Concert 
  Internationally-known opera and popular singer 

Timothy Noble (Shawnee descent and adopted Miami) will treat the audience in the Hall-Moser Theatre at Arts Place in Portland to his magnificent baritone voice in an eclectic mix of songs on the evening of August 10. 

  Timothy Noble is recognized as one of the world’s leading baritones and he continues a long and stellar career with opera houses and orchestras in the United States and abroad.  He debuted successfully at the Metropolitan Opera in 1988 and has been subsequently cast for numerous return appearances.  In addition to opera, Mr. Noble has performed the music of Gershwin, Rodgers and Hammerstein, Cole Porter, Lerner and Loewe and The Music Man with orchestras all over the world.  He was named Distinguished Professor of Music at his alma mater Indiana University in 2004.   Look at his website www.timothynoble.org  for more information on his  40-year musical career and performances.

  Mr. Noble’s appearance in Portland is a rare opportunity to enjoy a world-class musical performance by a world-class musician at a very reasonable ticket price.  
  Mr. Noble is a member of NCGLNAC’s Advisory Board and has been most generous in offering this concert as a benefit for NCGLNAC to help in our fundraising for future building, educational and programming needs.  Tickets are $12 ($8 for Summer Workshop participants and students) and are on sale at Arts Place in Portland or through www.artsland.org or 260-726-4809.
2006 Fall Friendship Fires 
  The Women’s Building of the Jay County Fairgrounds in Portland will be the site of the 2006 NCGLNAC Fall Friendship Fire November 4 and 5.  Chairman Ray Lutz (Choctaw) from Pittsburg, PA is making plans for another very special time.  The Fall Friendship Fire has from the beginning been a quiet, relaxing time of learning Native traditions, history and a simple craft.  The great fellowship and friendship fosters a deeper connection with each other and the land.
  The cost will be $25 which covers all programs and materials for the weekend.  Complete information on the event will be included in the October NCGLNAC Newsletter.
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Miami of Indiana blanket designed by Eugene Brown
Miami of Indiana Blanket 
  Pictured above is NCGLNAC Tradition Bearer/Advisory Board member Eugene Brown’s winning design for the woven acrylic blanket for the Miami Nation of Indians of the State of Indiana.  The blanket can be purchased from Crane’s Nest Gift Shop at the tribal center at 65 West 7th Street, Peru, IN 46970, phone 765-472-0548 (Thurs, Fri and Sat) for $65 or $50 for Miami tribal members, according to Sarah Siders at the Tribal Center.

NCGLNAC Membership Registration 
I wish to become a member of the National Center for Great Lakes Native American Culture, Inc. (NCGLNAC) to support the preservation and sharing of Great Lakes Native American culture through my gifts and membership activities. 
Name (s) ______________________________

Address _______________________________

City __________________________________

State _________ Zip Code _________________

Telephone ______________________________

Email _________________________________
NCGLNAC Membership Year is the Membership 
Anniversary 

Annual Standard Membership Categories

  Student (Full time to age 23)

    $15

  Individual (1 adult)


    $25

  Family (2 adults & children to 18 yrs.)
    $40

  Grandparent (2 adults & grandchildren 


to 18 yrs.)


    $50

Annual Patron Membership Categories

  Otter Circle



   $100

  Corporate



   $100

Those interested in becoming patron members of NCGLNAC at other levels by making special donations are invited to contact Membership Chair Janice Tierney at janice.tierney@ncglnac.com 

Please make checks payable to NCGLNAC, Inc. and send completed form and dues to:

Janice Tierney

Membership Chair

NCGLNAC, Inc.

5361 Elmsford Drive

Flint, MI 48532

810-230-0875 
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